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MODERNA BOOSTER DOSES NOW AVAILABLE AT ALL DISTRICT 2 HEALTH 

DEPARTMENTS 

 

GAINESVILLE – Booster vaccine doses for the Moderna and Johnson and Johnson COVID-19 vaccines 

have been approved for specific groups of fully vaccinated individuals.  Although the booster dose is not 

required, it will help fully vaccinated people maintain protection over the coming months.   

 

It is important to note, COVID-19 vaccines are working well to prevent severe illness, hospitalization and 

death, but with the introduction of the Delta variant, public health experts noticed a reduction of 

protections against mild and moderate disease. 

 

For individuals who received a Pfizer-BioNTech or Moderna COVID vaccine, the following groups are 

eligible for a booster shot at 6 months or more after their initial 2-dose series:  

• 65 years and older  

• Age 18+ who live in long-term care settings  

• Age 18+ who have underlying medical conditions  

• Age 18+ who work or live in high-risk settings  

 

For people who received the J&J COVID vaccine, booster shots are also recommended for those who are 

18 and older and who were vaccinated two or more months ago.  
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Eligible individuals may choose which vaccine they receive as a booster dose. Some people may have a 

preference for the vaccine type that they originally received and others, may prefer to get a different 

booster. CDC’s recommendations now allow for this type of mix and match dosing for booster shots.  

 

Appointments are not required. If an individual prefers to schedule an appointment, they may do so using 

the VRAS scheduling system via the District 2 Public Health website.  Hours of operation and locations 

may change due to demand. Reference the schedule of locations and hours posted on the public health 

website to ensure the vaccine site in your county is operational.  

 

For more information on the COVID-19 booster dose visit the CDC website to learn more. 
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